To:  Superintendents and ESEA Coordinators

Date:  January 29, 2021
From:  Cheryl Lang, ESEA Federal Programs Director

Monique Sullivan, Title IA Program Coordinator

           Jackie Godbout, Title IA Program Consultant

Subject:  Release of FY20 Title IA Basic Disadvantaged and Program Improvement Funds for General Title IA Reallocation

===============================================================
The Maine Department of Education’s Title IA Office is announcing the availability of approximately $800,000 of FY20 Title IA Disadvantaged and Program Improvement funds for Title IA reallocation purposes.  
PLEASE READ THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION CAREFULLY:  The following parameters must be adhered to by the school administrative unit (SAU) in order for the Reallocation Application to be processed:

· Funds may support a Title I Summer School project for Title IA schools and Title IA identified students that meet Title I requirements.    
· Funds must be used to provide direct services and support to Title I identified students. 

· The summer program length must be no less than 4 weeks and no more than 6 weeks; hours must be no less than 4 student hours per day and no more than 6 student hours per day; and must be at least 3 days per week (total of 12 days).  The measurable objective must aim for increased student achievement.
· Projects supported with these funds must not be obligated prior to May 1, 2021 and must be completed by August 31, 2021.  
· Only one application per SAU will be accepted.  
· Project descriptions and budgets must be Title IA allowable, allocable, reasonable, and necessary; and not supplant local programming.

· If a district currently has a Title IA Summer School Project in its FY21 ESEA Application and is submitting a Reallocation Application for a Title IA Summer School, the SAU's Reallocation Application must CLEARLY address how these re-allocated funds will supplement the current FY21 Title I Summer funds.

The FY 21 Application for Reallocated FY2020 Title IA Funds (Title IA FY21 Summer School Application) and Title IA Reallocation Procedures are available on ESEA Federal Programs website at https://www.maine.gov/doe/learning/esea# by clicking on the Title I Icon.  
The Application for Reallocated FY2020 Title IA Funds (including how the funds will be used to improve the performance of Title IA identified students along with a detailed budget) must be emailed to Jackie Godbout at jackie.godbout@maine.gov by February 24, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.
The Title IA office will establish a rank-ordered list of SAUs applying for these funds according to the reallocation process scoring rubric for those SAUs with a poverty percentage of 30 percent or higher.  The Reallocation Application has the links to the data that will be used for scoring so that you could reasonably estimate the SAU’s rank-ordered score.  Reallocation Applications are read in rank order after the objective data scoring is completed.   If funds are still available after funding those applications, the second group of LEAs with a poverty of less than 30 percent will be rank-ordered and read based on the objective data score.
Notification of approval/rejection/insufficient funds will be made to SAUs by the end of March.  The award letter will contain grant fund and revenue details, end-of-project reporting and the reimbursement process
If you have any questions, feel free to contact Jackie Godbout at jackie.godbout@maine.gov.
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